GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY CASCOTETION NEWSLETTER JULY 1978

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

We are having a PAINTING WORKING PARTY on Monday 7th August from 7 p.m. when we hope to emulsion the inside walls of the large room of the Village Centre. Anyone willing to help will be very welcome - please bring a brush!

PLAYGROUP

Another "Superior Clothes" party will be held in the Village Centre on October 11th at 7.30 p.m. Everybody welcome.

The next Coffee evening will be held at the home of Mrs. H. Fernyhough, 2 Tyddyn Daws, Cadole on Tuesday, 12th September at 8.00 p.m.

Playgroup will re-start on September 12th at 9.30 a.m.

MOTHERS AND TODDLERS

There will be no further toddler sessions throughout the summer break. Sessions will resume Tuesday 5th September at 1.30 p.m. until 3.30 p.m. The group would be pleased to greet any new members and wishes to thank members who are leaving for playschool for their support in the last year.

YOUTH CLUB

Club members were joined by schoolchildren of the village in the Mold Carnival Parade on June 17th and won the 2nd prize of £4 with Foot Tableaux 'Floral Dance'.

Representatives of the club attended Presentation Night at Theatre Clwyd on 17th July. They were the members of teams winning plaques in the Mold Area Youth Council competitions during the year. Team members were: Keith Smith, Nick Lennon, Richard Morris, Stuart Watts, Mair Hayes, Eirlys Hayes, Nicky Barkley, Helen Sweetman, Diane Williams, Steve Conway, Lynne Williams.

The club re-opens after the August break on Friday 8th September. The age limit is 13 to 21 and the annual membership fee is 15p plus 3p per night. Club Night Friday 7.00 to 9.30 p.m.

THREE KINGS STUDIO

When visiting Chester next why not pay a visit to the Three Kings Studios, 90/92 Lower Bridge Street and see our old friends Margaret and Tony Eaton. Here you'll find a variety of pottery, woodcraft, glass, paintings, embroidery etc. for sale. Margaret and Tony will be delighted to welcome any of their old friends from Gwernymynydd so do pop in and see them.

FOOTBALL CLUB

At the inaugural meeting of the Gwernymynydd Football Club the following officers were elected: Chairman - Ken Woodward, Vice-Chairman - Ted Bradshaw, Secretary - Graham Davies, Treasurer - Derek Jones, Fixture Secretary - Wyn Williams, Team Coaches - Gerry Lawrence, Derek Powell, Jeff Donaghy.

Don't forget the Jumble Stall on Mold Market on Saturday 19th August in aid of club funds. If anyone has any jumble would they please contact Mrs. Joyce Woodward, 31 Uwch-y-Dre (Tel: Mold 4324).

TABLE TENNIS

Would anyone interested in joining a table tennis team playing in the East Flintshire league in September please contact Alun Davies, Mold 57225.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Unfortunately, the coach trip to York planned for 27th July has had to be cancelled because there are not enough people to fill the coach. The Community Association apologises for any inconvenience this cancellation may have caused.

GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW

At the time of preparing the newsletter the Show was in the final stages of preparation. An account will be given in the next newsletter.

DATES TO REMEMBER

Saturday 29th July Opening of Three Kings Studios, 90/92 Lower Bridge

Street, Chester Sunday 6th August

Gwernymynydd and Gwernaffield Guides Car Rally,

depart Junior School, 4 p.m.

Monday 7th August Painting Working Party, Village Centre, 7 p.m. Tuesday 5th September -

Mothers and Toddlers Group recommences, Village

Centre, 1.30 p.m.

Friday 8th September -Youth Club reopens, Junior School, 7 p.m. Tuesday 12th September-Playgroup re-starts, Village Centre, 9.30 a.m. Coffee Evening, Mrs. H. Fernyhough, 2 Tyddyn Daws, Tuesday 12th September-

Cadole, 8 p.m.

Wednesday 11th October-"Superior Clothes" Party, Village Centre, 7.30 p.m.